
 
 

 

July 2019 

From the CIB Management 

New CIB Officers, Board Members and Committee Members  

for the Term 2019 - 2022 

 

During the tri-annual General Assembly held on 19th 
June 2019 in Hong Kong, China in conjunction with 
the 2019 CIB World Building Congress, the Board was 
elected for the period 2019 - 2022. 
 
The composition of this new Board follows below. 

 
The four Officers elected in position, plus the Acting 
Chair of the PC - Program Committee, and Chairs of 
the MCC - Membership and Communication 
Committee and the SCC – Student Chapter 
Committee, who also will attend the meetings of the 
Officers’ Committee. 

 
The other elected Board Members are presented and 

as well as additional Members of the Standing 
Committees of the Board.  
 
President 

 
  Prof. Dr. Keith Hampson  
  SBEnrc/Curtin University  
  Perth, Australia 
 
 
 

 
 
Vice Presidents 
 

  Chelydra Percy 
  BRANZ - Building Research  
  Association of New Zealand  

  Porirua  City, New Zealand  
  
 
 
 
  Prof. Michail Kagioglou 

  University of Huddersfield - 
  School of Art, Design and Architecture  
  Huddersfield, UK 
 
 
 

 

 

Treasurer  
 
  Peter Paul van ’t Veen 
  TNO Delft - Buildings & Infrastructure 
  Delft, The Netherlands  
 

 
 
 
Acting Chair PC – Program Committee 
 
  Prof. Dr. Chrisna du Plessis 
  University of Pretoria – Faculty of 

  Engineering Built Environment & 
  Information Technology 

  Pretoria, South-Africa 
 
 
 

Chair MCC – Membership and Communications 
Committee 
 
  Prof. Dr. Ron Wakefield  
  RMIT University – School of Property, 
  Construction & Project Management 
  Melbourne 
   

 
Chair SCC – Student Chapter Committee 

 
  Ir. Prof. Albert Chan 
  Hong Kong Polytechnic University  
  Hong Kong, China 
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Board Members 
 
  Dr. Thorkild Aerø 
  SBi, Danish Building Research  
  Institute  
  Copenhagen, Denmark 

 
 
 
  Dr. Miimu Airaksinen 
  RIL – Finnish Association of Civil 
  Engineers  

  Helsinki, Finland 
 

 
 
 
  Dr. Michel M. Dumoulin 
  NRC-CNRC Engineering Division

  Ottawa, Canada 
 
 
 
 
 
  Prof. Hisham Elkadi 

  University of Salford – School of Built 
  Environment 
  Salford, UK 
 

 
 
 
  Orestes Marraccini Gonçalves 
  Escola Politecnica of the University of 
  São Paulo – Department of Civil 

  Construction Engineering 
  São Paulo, Brazil 
 
 
  Prof. Mark Hastak 
  Purdue University – Construction 
  Engineering and Management 

  West Lafayette, USA 

 
 
 
 
  Prof. Theodore Haupt 
  Mangosuthu University of Technology 

  Durban, South-Africa 
 
 
 
 
  Ir. Bart Ingelaere 

  BBRI - Belgian Building Research 
  Institute  
  Brussels, Belgium 

 
 

  Prof. Kalle Kähkönen 
  Tampere University Foundation – 
  Faculty of Built Environment 
  Tampere, Finland 
 
 

 
  Thomas Kirmayr 
  Fraunhofer Building Innovation  
  Alliance 
  Stuttgart, Germany 
   

 
  Prof. Dr. Brian Kleiner 

  Virginia Tech – College of Architecture 
  and Urban Studies - Myers-Lawson 
  School of Construction 
  Blacksburg, USA 
 

     
  Göran Lindahl 

Chalmers University of Technology, 
Building Design, Architecture and Civil 
Engineering  

  Göteborg, Sweden 
 

 
  Dr. Takao Sawachi 
  BRI – Building Research Institute 

  Ibaraki, Japan 
   
   

 
 
  Péter Tóth  
  ÉMI Nonprofit LLC for Quality Control 
  and Innovation in Building 
  Budapest, Hungary 
 

 
  Prof. Qiang Xu 
  Shanghai Research Institute of  
  Building Sciences 
  Shanghai, China 

 
 

 
 
There are three CIB Board seats remaining to be 
filled. It would be desirable to have representatives 
from countries such as:  
• India 

• Indonesia 
• South Korea 
 
as well as from Africa and South America. 
 
The CIB Membership accepted these three vacancies 
in the new Board and during the General Assembly 

decided to allow the new Board to search for 
appropriate candidates. 


